Mrs. J. C. Dennis, Willow St. was hostess for the regular meeting of Dublin Women's Institute last Thursday evening when 40 were present, which included the 4H Girls.

With president Mrs. C. Britton presiding, the Institute Ode was sung, followed by the repeating of the Mary Stewart Collect and the Lord's Praver. Several thank you letters for Christmas remembrances were read by the secretary, Mrs. E. Norton. Roll call was answered by "a misleading advertising rimmick".

Mirs. D. Moffet was named to attend the Officers' Training School at the University of Guelph on May 2, 3 and 4, and Mrs. A. Near will attend the National Conference on June 12 to 16, also in Guelph.

Mrs. M. Nellis has volunteered to tutor a Hat Course at the home of Mrs. Alex Kingsbury, Blue Springs Rd., with the first lesson to be on Tuesday, January 24. Ladies interested are invited to attend.

Returns from the bus trip to the CBC studios were handed in to the treasurer by Mrs. A. Near, as were returns from the last auction sale at Stewarttown by Mrs. W. Britton. The motto "the best mirror is a friend's eye" was very well taken by Mrs. W. McIntyre.

Always of interest to the ladles is the visit each year of the 4H Girls to a regular Institute meeting. The leaders have been Mrs. F. McCarron and Mrs. Jean Martin this time, and all were pleased with their successful leadership with

The next training school "A

Annual reports at U.C.W. meet

On Tuesday, Jan. 17, Unit 2 of U.C.W. met in the church parlor of Trinity United. Mrs. Veldhuis, president, in the chair opened with a poem.

There was a minute's silence for Miss Bennett on the death of her brother, Thomas Ben-4 nett, followed by a prayer by Miss Dorothy Simmons.

of the new year a list of annual of the Acton Free Press was reports was given by Mrs. E. the name of Constable Peter lors McPhedran and Milne to Lambert for activities for the Constable Sampbell is very Erambse: Township & School cards, and Mrs. Shoemaker for much a part of the six - man Board concerning the dispossick, shutins and Christmas cheer. There were 26 baskets packed, also gifts of other kinds to different ones, especially to a boy who is paralysed. Many thank you notes were re-

The unit decided to stay with the third Tuesday of the month for their meeting date and to continue to help the Sunday School in any way

needed. Mrs. Sadie Mason read a letter from Miss Flora Moffat which was very interesting. It was decided to give Miss Bennett a table centrepiece of

flowers in her recent bereave-Halton Presbytery annual meeting is to be held at Oakville, February 16. Mrs. Eaton and Mrs. Veldhuis are to at-

tend. The World Day of Prayer is to be held in the Baptist Church February 10. The devotional period was taken by Mrs. Shoemaker and her group and opened with a hymn followed by Scripture reading, Matthew Chapter 5, verses 16 to end and also Mat-

thew 28, verses 16 to 20. Her theme was Go ve into all the world and preach the gospel. A solo, "My Task", by Miss D. Simmons was enjoyed by all, also a poem "Builders". Mrs. Eaton led in prayer and

TILDEN CAR OR TRUCK

RENTAL

New Available for the Georgetown -Acton Area

By the hour, day, week, month or yearly basis

FOR APPOINTMENT OR INFORMATION

Call 877-6944

ANDREW MURRAY MOTORS LTD. GEORGETOWN, ONTARIO

World of food in Canada" wil be held on February I in Mil ton, and Mrs. McCarron and Mrs. Martin have agreed to act again as leaders. Thirteen girls have been in the class comprised of Misses Gail Douglas, Kathie Lasby, Laurene Rennick. Margaret Slaven, Marilyn Barber, Kathy Lynch, Benita Pries Norma Moffet, Mariene Britton, Doris Black, Barbara Brit-

Under the nom de plume of the Dublin Accessory Dolls, the ggils modelled the hats, scarves and bags they had made as accessories to their winter out-

ton, Shirley Sayers and Sylvia

Cyganek. Unfortunately, the

latter two girls did not attend

the meeting on account of ill-

fits. All were commendable. A second demonstration of the care of all accessories to the wardrobe was of interest and value to everyone. It was all greatly enjoyed by the wo-

At the recent Achievement Day held in Milton, Misses Mariene and Barbara Britton were honored with receiving Provincial Honor Certificates for 4H Hom making Club Achievements and Miss Benita Pries received County Honors Congratulations are extended to these three girls on their ac-

complishments. Mention was made of the usual canvass for funds in support of the Canadian- Cancer Society in April by Mrs. Calvin McIntyre.

Mrs. D. Moffat and Mrs. B. Wilson served a dainty lunch, assisted by the hostess, and Mrs. E. Norton was courtesy

ended with a poem, "Road to Happiness". 21 members were present and after lunch went in a body to the Rumley-Shoemaker funeral home to be with Miss Ben-

nett in her bereavement. The

meeting closed with the Miz-

pah Benediction.

Inadvertently omitted from the list of O.P.P. officers in the Acton detachment which This being the first meeting appeared in last week's issue

> police force in town and as well as his regular duties. spends considerable time at local schools conducting safety talks with pupils.

lengthy inaugural meeting Framosa township council

Rockwood - Eramosa Townahip Council met recently for their inaugural meeting. After the oath of office they became fully constituted council for the year 1967 as follows: Reeve Cameron Lush, Deputy-Reeve Fred Cox and Councillors Earl McKenzie, Duncan McPhedran

and James Milne. Rev. A. Gardner of the Rockwood United Church opened the meeting with Scripture, prayer and an interesting ad-

The Reeve in his inaugural address, welcomed council and stressed the importance of Centennial Year.

The minutes of the inaugural meeting of the Eramosa Council held at Centre Inn on. January 21, 1867 were read and the Council for that year consisted of Reeve John Duffield, deputy-reeve John Rac, councillors William Farrish, John Dickieson and John McKerlie.

The clerk was John Davidson. The meeting adjourned with the members of council, road superintendent Robert Hamilton and Clerk Lloyd Hindley being the dinner guests of Reeve and Mrs. Lush. Deputyreeve Fred Cox thanked the host and hostess for their hospitality and Mrs. Lush was presented with a lovely bouquet of flowers.

The afternoon council meeting reconvened at 1.30 p.m. when they discussed a two year contract with Mrs. Bogue and Mr. Hollinger. Council agreed to a two year contract at the cost of \$700 per year and the provincial government will subsidize the township 50 per cent. Several items of correspondence were ordered filed while others were read and discussed.

It was moved that a by-law to appoint poundkeeper, fenceviewers and livestock valuers. be given first and second readings. The clerk was instructed to notify all such persons and anyone not wishing to accept the appointment, to notify the clerk within 10 days.

by-law authorizing the reeve and treasurer to borrow from the Royal Bank, Rockwood, a sum not exceeding \$150,000 was given the necessary readings, passed and num-

Council designated Councilition of the old Rockwood

School. Council accepted with regret the resignation of Franklin Armstrong as Eramosa's répresentative on the Fergus

Hospital Board and the Council conveyed appreciation Council decided they would not appoint a representative to the Fergus Hospital Board at this time. The selectors of jurors are

to be paid \$5 and the clerk \$10 upon receipt of certificate from the Clerk of the Peace. A by-law to appoint certain officials for the township and to fix their remuneration, the remuneration of the council, and rates to be paid other em-

ployees of the township was introduced and later passed. The blanks were filled in as follows: clerk-treasurer, L. T. Hindley, salary \$4200, mileage \$100; building inspector, J. J. Hewitt, \$2.50 per hour plus 10c per mileage; deputy-reeve \$75. plus \$15 per meeting plus 10c mileage; councillors \$15 per meeting plus 10c mileage; road employees, G. Gray \$2.15 per hour, D. Bacon \$2 per hour, G. Millson \$2 per hour; winter employees \$1.65 per

hour, laborers \$1,50 per hour. The first special meeting of the year began that evening when council reconvened at p.m. to hear the revised engineer's report on the Flewelling drain. All council members were present and the reeve presided. Also in attendance were D. Gamsby, P.Eng., Messrs. Cargo, Flewelling, Bard, the road superintendent and the clerk.

The revised report was discussed and Mr. Gamsby brought to the attention of those concerned proposed provincial legislation which would extend the provincial grant from 331/2_to 663/2 per cent of the total cost of a drain. As everybody present was agreeable with the revised report, the following motion was passed: That a by-law to provide for a drainage works in the township of Eramosa, and for borrowing on the credit of the municipality the sum of \$8,260. for completing the said works, be introduced and read a first and second time. Following this hearing, the council re-

convened for general business. quest and concurrence of the ship of Eramosa hereby auth- the Department of Highways

orizes the costs will be borne by the municipality for preliminary engineering by the Ontario Water Resources Commission.

The treasurer was authorized to pay the 1967 membership tee of \$20 to the Association of Ontario Mayors and Reeves.

The tressurer was authorized to pay the fee of the Ontario Rural Municipalities of \$15 and the Ontario Good Roads Association of \$15 and the clerk to reserve rooms at the King Edward Hotel and the Royal York Hotel, Toronto, for the council and officials.

The clerk was instructed to advertise for a dog control officer for the Township whose duties would be to distribute the dog tags, collect the dog licences and to be available to pick up stray dogs. Applications to be in Monday, Febru-

It was moved that the road superintendent be instructed to advertise for the supplying. crushing and delivering of 10." 000 cubic yards, more or less. of crushed gravel to the township roads. Tenders to be in by 12 noon, February 6. The road superintendent was also authorized to engage Gamsby and Mannerow to do the plans. profiles and specifications for a culvert on No. 20 Sideroad between the second and third concessions.

Application is to be made to the Department of Transport, to have automatic flashing signals installed on the C.N.R. crossing on the third line of Eramosa and the costs be shared in the usual manner.

The reeve and clerk were authorized to execute an agreement with Vermay Enterprises Ltd. for ambulance service for-1967 and 1968 for \$700 per year. Service calls are to be \$15 per call plus 50 cent mileage one way from Guelph limits. Council requested the Department of Highways to allow the purchase of the new "Brantford" sanding unit, recently delivered, be charged to the 1967 road expenditure by-law, rather than to the supplementary It was moved that at the re- road expenditure by-law for 1966. The reeve, clerk-treasurtrustees of the village of Rock- er and the road superintendwood, the council of the Town- ent are to make application to

for the balance of the 1966 road subsidy.

Council authorized the purchase of an Underwood Calcolating Machine and Diplomat Photo-Copier machine for the use of the clerk-treasurer and the road superintendent. Fred Duffield was re-appointed to the Guelph Suburban District High School Board for the years 1967 and 1968.

A Centennial plaque is to be purchased from Jas. H. Matthews Co., Milton, for delivery by April 1 at \$115. The resignation of Archie Lowe from the Eramosa Planning Board was accepted with regret and the following appointments made: Ted Cargo for the year 1967, Gordon Cox for the years 1967, 1968 and 1969 and Ron Martin for the years 1967, 1968

Accounts amounting to \$93,-589.71 were passed for payment and the meeting adjourned to meet on Monday, February 6 or at the call of the

Group committee names executive

Rockwood - The January meeting of the Brownle and Guide group committee was opened with the "Mother's Promise". Everyone was welcomed and the secretary and treasurer's reports were received. The members decided to have a Mother and Daughter banquet later in the season.

A euchre is to be held on January 23 at 8.30 p.m. in the Rockwood town hall. The executive for the coming year will be: chairwoman, Mrs. Millie Bolton; vice-chairwoman, Mrs. John Guild; secretary, Mrs. Vivian Nightingale; treasurer, Mrs. Hazel Hamilton.

The meetings are to be held on the second Monday of each month in the Rockwood town hall at 8 o'clock. At the close of the meeting, lunch was served by the conveners and a social time enjoyed.

Strikes again

Acton's Big Ben on top of the former post office is striking again, but "Little Ben", the co-owner, isn't guaranteeing satisfactory results until he gets an opportunity to doublecheck all equipment.

The Acton Free Press, Wednesday, January 25, 1967

IALUNAPAD.

hieves at work in broad daylight

When Mr. and Mrs. Les Drystale arrived home from work one night the first of the weekthey were surprised to find that someone had broken into their home and taken over a thousand dollars worth of tools, all electric equipment, a quantity of coins and a new color portable TV and other

A neighbor saw the car in there when they went by, but never thought of anyone broad daylight, and didn't bo-

The Scout Mothers sponsored a cuchre in Ballingfad hall on Tuesday night. High ladies were Mrs. Snyder, Ballinafad; Mrs. Switzer, Georgetown; gents, Tom Hamilton and Hughie Bass. Low went to Linda Hamilton.

Mrs. A. R. Vannatter passed away at Milton on Thursday morning. Funeral service was held on Saturday from Mo-Clure Funeral Home. Mrs. Vannatter was a resident of Ballinafad district for a number of years before moving to Georgetown. She was in her

Harvey Allwell, who was a resident, of Ballinafad come munity for a number of years passed away at Milton on



Acton Home Furnishings

47 MILL ST. E.

REWARD

A Reward is offered for the return of a soldering torch, comprising of steel bottle 18" high by 7" to 8" in diameter, complete with 12" of hose, pressure regulator and gauge.

Lost in the vicinity of Crewsons Corners last Wednesday or Thursday, January 18 or 19. Finder Please Contact

A. L. RIEMER EQUIPMENT COMPANY -853-0640 or FRANK HOLMES-853-2064 ACTON.

CUSTOMERS PLEASE NOTE-

A. L. RIEMER EQUIPMENT CO. OFFICE AND WORKSHOP

Are New Located at the Rear of

Denny's Insurance Agency 17 MILL ST. W

Service Calls and Inquiries will be promptly attended to by

853-0640.

ACTON, ONT.

We regret any inconvenience to our customers due to our recent beloppion and promise a quick return

12: 136: A.

prompt, courteous service.

your daughter is throwing a giggling, chattering, swinging, vibrating pajama party in the basement game room. they'll all take showers.

